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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parks and Gardens Committee held in the Council Chamber at 5 pm on Monday 2 November 2015
	Present
	Cllrs: Spear, Bunyard, Miss Beardshall, Mrs Chesters


	Also in Attendance
	Tracey Weaver (Parish Clerk), Angela Corner (Senior Council Officer)


	

	PG/08/2015/16
	Apologies
	Received from Cllrs Bennett, Lucas and Withey.


	PG/09/2015/16
	Declarations of
Interest


	None received.

	
	
	

	PG/10/2015/16
	Minutes
	The Committee noted that the Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee meeting held on 7 July 2015 had previously been approved and ratified by Full Council.  The Minutes were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

(N/C)



	PG/11/2015/16
	Recreation Ground

	a) The Committee considered quotes for safety gates or barriers at the Exeter Road entrance to the recreation ground.
RECOMMENDED: that the Council undertakes a risk assessment on all the recreation ground entrances and applies for s106 money to carry out improvements.  To erect temporary signs regarding supervision of children.
(N/C)

b) The Committee considered the removal of a bench in the recreation ground to prevent antisocial behaviour.
(N/C)

RECOMMENDED: That the bench be removed and temporarily located in the Illingworth Shelter. That the Council reviews the situation at a later date.
c) The Committee considered signage at the entrances to the recreation ground due to reports of dog fouling.

RECOMMENDED: To contact the dog warden to see if they can patrol the recreation ground.  Request that dogs be kept on a lead and any fouling be cleaned up by dog owners.  Erect signs and publicise to this effect.
 (N/C)



	PG/12/2015/16
	Knowle Play Park
	The Committee considered improvements to the gates at the entrance to the park due to concerns for the safety of users.
RECOMMENDED: that the Council undertakes a risk assessment and applies for s106 to carry out any improvements.  To erect temporary signs regarding supervision of children.

(N/C)


	PG/13/2015/16
	Leaf Blower
	The Committee considered a quote for a new leaf blower.

RECOMMENDED: That the Council purchase from Gliddon and Squire at a cost of £409 + VAT.
(3:1abs)

	
	

	PG/14/2015/16
	Poplar Trees
	The Committee considered a report on the Poplar trees along the river bank adjacent to Caen Street overflow car park.  A third unbiased opinion was required on the action to be taken.  The Forestry Commission was unable to advise as the location is in a built up area.  The Woodland Trust recommended a Chartered Arboriculturist, Keith Rushforth, based in Devon.
RECOMMENDED: That the Clerk arrange a meeting with Keith Rushforth and to provide a written report including Risk Assessment, the suggested course of action and a future strategy for the trees based on an estimate of £250 - £320 plus VAT.  Delegated powers were given to the Chairman and Chairman of the Council to approve costs for up to 5 hours of work if required.
(N/C)



	PG/15/2015/16
	Devon County council Grass Verges
	The Parish Clerk updated the Committee and advised that funding has been approved for 5 cuts next year on all the grass verges that have been licensed from Devon County Council.  The Clerk asked the Committee to consider alternative forms of funding for the future.
RECOMMENDED: That the Clerk continue to look into alternative funding for grass cutting and consider sponsorship schemes for verges and roundabouts (subject to covenants). 
(N/C)



	PG/16/2015/16
	Budget
	The Committee approved the budget for 2016/17, attached as Appendix A.

(N/C)





The meeting closed at 6.02 pm.




....................................  The Chairman
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